
EMPLOYEE RELATIONS COUNCIL MEETING 
The University of Tennessee at Chattanooga 

Thursday, May 21, 2020 
via Zoom 

 
 
Members attending:  Melita Rector, Kellie Karaky, Sharon Thomas, Juanita Wade, Megs 
Hazare, Mark Stotts, Sherrell Jordan, Cindy Williams, Cathy Eppinger, Jonah Lasley, Laneeta 
Derrick, Terri Bearbower, Kate Gill 
 
Others in attendance:  Julie Brown, Manager of Employee Relations, Human Resources; 
Janice Michaels, HR/OEI Assistant, Human Resources 
 
Call to order:  Ms. Rector called the meeting to order. 
 
Minutes:  The minutes for the April 16, 2020 meeting were submitted and approved 
electronically with no changes needed.   
 
Blue Ribbon Award:  Jordan Hicks, Theatre, was the recipient of the Chancellor’s Blue Ribbon 
Award for March 2020.   
 
Guest:  Dr. Richard Brown, Executive Vice Chancellor, Finance & Administration 
 
Dr. Brown gave an update on the University’s phased reintegration plan to allow employees to 
return to the workplace. The plan will establish standards that will protect the health of the 
employees and of the community.  
 
Other Issues 
 
Melita reminded everyone that the new IRIS dual factor log-in and the desktop SAP log-in 
change will in June and encouraged everyone to begin the process now instead of waiting. 
 
Next Meeting 
 
The next meeting will be Thursday, June 18th.  
 
Adjournment 
 
The meeting was adjourned 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Janice Michaels 
HR/OEI Assistant 
 


